

Argyle Street, Herne Hill 6056 Ph. 9296 4911 Website: www.hernehillps.com HERNE HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

Term 4, Week 10 - 17th December 2019

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Welcome to our very last newsletter for 2019. Today, students will bring home their Semester 2 report. Please take the time to read the report, discuss with your child/children. The grades that have been allocated in PP – 6 have been allocated according to your child's performance against the Australian standards. It is important to note that a "C" grade means a child is performing at the expected level for that year level. If you have any further queries about the report, I encourage you to make a time to see the classroom teacher. Tomorrow, we celebrate with our Year 6 students their last year at Primary School with a Graduation Ceremony and Graduation Excursion. A big thank you to Ms Lehmann, Mrs O'Leary, Mrs Sharp, Mrs McCall, Ms Bates and Miss Edwards for all their hard work organising the Graduation events. The Graduation Ceremony starts at 9am.

Last week, the Year 5/6 students had their end of year excursion to Outback Splash. It was a very hot day and I would like to thank parents for ensuring students were prepared for the day with their Sunsmart gear.





Year 5/6 Students enjoying Outback Splash!

Last Tuesday, the Kindy and Pre Primary students held their Christmas Concert. The Kindy's acted out their Nativity scene (with a few laughs) and our Pre Primary students sang Santa Clause is Coming to Town...and guess what? He did come to town, well to Herne Hill Primary school. Thank you Santa for dropping in to see the students from our Early Childhood area. A big thank you to Mrs Harp, Mrs McKeon, Mrs Phylactou, Ms Austgen and Mrs Goard for organising the concert.







Kindy and Pre Primary Students had a special visitor last week.

VISION STATEMENT

We aim to be an inclusive, innovative, effective school striving for students to reach their full potential. We work together as a school community towards common goals, ensuring students are provided with a safe and supported environment.

WATER PLAY REMINDER

- * Thursday 19th December 2019 (10am-1pm).
- * Sausage Sizzle provided to students only.
- * School Uniform to be worn in the morning and change in to water play gear.
- * It is going to be warm weather so we suggest a rashie and boardies.
- * Bring plenty of water, recess and sunscreen.
- * Students can bring a water gun form home to be used during some of the waterplay activities.

In 2020, classes will be focusing on sustainability and the school will be trying to reduce as much waste as possible. From the beginning of the year, the newsletter will be sent via email to parents and the semester reports will also be emailed. It is vitally important that you ensure the office has your email address. If you have changed your email address, please contact the office so that we can update our system.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank the staff at Herne Hill Primary School for their contribution to the education of our students, and I would like to wish the entire Herne Hill Primary School community a wonderful Christmas, New Year and holiday break. Please stay safe and I look forward to seeing students back at school on **Monday 3rd February 2020**. Information regarding uniform collections are in this newsletter.

Have a great summer break!

Amanda Kelley Principal PRINCIPAL

Amanda.Kelley@education.wa.edu.au

MIDDLE SWAN DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE School Holiday Opening Hours

The dental clinic will be CLOSED from 13/12/19 and reopening on 28/1/2020.

In case of emergency, please call Mt. Henry Dental Clinic — 9313 0552.

All children who will be in Year 7 in 2020 will continue to be offered treatment in high school.

Have a safe and happy holiday.

MIDDLE SWAN DENTAL THERAPY STAFF

UNIFORM REMINDER

Please be reminded to place your 2020 Uniform Order ASAP. Order forms are available from the school office.

Without a pre-order you will only have a small time-frame for pick up and you could be waiting longer.

2020 UNIFORM OPENING DAYS

PRE-ORDERS ONLY

Wednesday 29th January (12noon—3pm) Thursday 30th January (12noon—3pm)

Friday 31st January (12noon—3pm)

LIMITED sizes of the gold polo shirts are available. Cost: \$10.00 each.

Payments can be made by EFTPOS or CASH (correct amount required)

CLASSROOMS FOR 2020

Kindy Mrs Michelle Harp

P/P Mrs Denise McKeon & Mrs Cathy Phylactou Year 1 Mrs Gay Bastian & Mrs Kirsty Maffescioni

Year 2 Miss Kimberley Farmer

Year 3 Mr Neil Cook

Year 4/5 Mrs Suzana Blazeski

Year 5/6 Ms Kim Lehmann & Mrs O'Leary

Science & Music
Music (PP) & Support
Senior Support & Languages
Phys Ed/Sport

Mrs Melissa Moffat
Mrs Mel O'Leary
Mr Chris Bell

Please note these are subject to change

Class lists will be available outside the Library from 12pm on Friday 31st January 2020.

VALUES

The focus for Weeks 8, 9 & 10— STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE

P & C NEWS

THANK YOU

A massive thank you to all who have volunteered & donated to P&C activities during this year. Your efforts have helped us to contribute \$19,267.36 back to our school.















Fund raising efforts contributed to:

\$10,000 library renovation, new Early Childhood books, Reading Eggs and Mathletics Programs, discounted swimming lessons, Year 6 graduation excursion & Leaver Shirts, discounted Nearer to Nature NAIDOC whole school excursion and Circus workshop excursion, jarrah picnic benches and new 2020 school faction bucket hats for all students. Plus, offering events such as the Colour Explosion; disco and Art Show for you to enjoy. Thanks again!

Year 5/6 Outback Splash Excursion

















